





Headteacher: Mrs. R. Ireland-Curtis

St. Luke's C. of E. Primary School, French's Road, Cambridge CB4 3JZ

Tel: 01223 566879

Email: office@stlukes.cambs.sch.uk Website: stlukes.demat.org.uk

13th September 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

What a great week we have had in school. We have seen everyone settle in to the routine of school and no doubt there will be many very tired children (and staff) tonight.

As we have started to embed routines around the school, I wanted to say well done to all the children for how well they are following the St Luke's Way. In addition, I have found the level of kindness and compassion show to our new children to be extremely pleasing.

Finally, before I give you some notices, I wanted to say a big thank you for your patience and understanding as we get to grips with the office role. I am delighted to announce that our new Office co-ordinator will be joining us just before half term!

I hope you all have a lovely weekend.

Beccy Ireland-Curtis

Headteacher

Diary Dates

Diary dates can be found by visiting the school website here . You will also find the term dates for 25-26 for those of you wanting to plan your holidays early!

The calendar is a live document, but we will draw your attention to any new dates which are added.

Parent Consultations

Yes, it is that time again! This year we are running them slightly earlier in the term and also on a Wednesday and Thursday evening.

This term's dates are: 25th September and 26th September.

Parents can book appointments from 8am on Tuesday 17th September using their MCAS account.

Absence

Unfortunately, a new school year often brings lots of germs and illnesses. If your child needs to be off school, please can you ring the school office on 01223 566879 or email office@stlukes.cambs.sch.uk by 9am on every day that your child is absent.

If your child has a medical appointment, please send in evidence of their appointment to the office to ensure the absence is authorised.







Headteacher: Mrs. R. Ireland-Curtis

St. Luke's C. of E. Primary School, French's Road, Cambridge CB4 3JZ

Tel: 01223 566879

Email: office@stlukes.cambs.sch.uk Website: stlukes.demat.org.uk

Our Christian Vision

Through God's love, we are the rich soil where roots grow and seeds flourish. Luke 8:4-15

At St Luke's we are proud of our Christian ethos and values and they remain a golden thread which runs through everything we do and how we live our lives as part of the school community.

In Collective Worship, the children have been starting to learn more about our values and what it means to be part of St Luke's.

As we are a school for all faiths and none, the children are reminded to take part in a respectful way and are invited to engage at a level which is appropriate for their own beliefs.

Over the coming week, as we move towards the 150 Year anniversary of St Luke's Church, I will be sharing more about our Christian values and how these meet the needs of all of our children.

RSE

In the two weeks before half term we will be teaching our Relationship Education units. We will be sending out more information to parents in the next few weeks but I wanted to draw your attention to the Trust Wide policy for this area of learning.

Relationship Education Policy